SPANISH FLAT WATER BOARD

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JULY 9, 2020
Directors                                Public Present                                       Staff Present                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
Wesley Plunkett                                                                                 Paul Quarneri                                                                                                                                                                                        
Bruce Spaulding                                                                                 Steve Silva
Mark Fairbanks - Absent                                                                  Marcia Ritz                                                                                                   
Don William 
Scott Young - 
Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm
Public Present: NONE

MINUTES:  Read and approved  Scott/Bruce
FINANCIAL:  Marcia Read her report.  Approved  Scott/Bruce
OPERATIONS:

OLD BUSINESS:  

· Steve reported the Inspection report for Napa County showed we need to complete some samples.  The Yearly Report will need to be done.
· We had a sewer backup at the Villa.  Cost was $1400 and $260 was paid by Rob Wolf.

DE NOVA HOMES:

· Paul Quarneri had a conference call with the Engineers & DeNova.  There plan is for 104   2 Bedroom 900sf units.  Dave is interested in one of the Resorts.
· The District has on 27 lots left to service.   serving 95 households and this will double it to 1.6 million gallons being made.  Waste water is 25k per day max.  We are at 10K per day but the winter months it ran 41K because of rainwater so this exceeds out limits.  We would need a secondary pond.  We would require at least a 50k tank and a larger package plant.

· The units would double our population in one spot.  

· We will have to see DeNova would want to do.  We will wait and see on this issue, it will be up to them as to what they are willing to do.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Wes Plunkett has a letter from the Elections Board for November.  Ken Burkhart, Principal at Pope Valley School wants to be on the Board.  

· Wes is debating if he wants to continue on the Board.
· Bruce will be selling his house in the future.

· Paul stated that we have 2 seats at large (4 year term) and 3 seats at (2 year term).

· We need nomination paperwork for each Director who wants to stay or apply.  They must be a property owner and a registered voter.

Motion to adjourn: 6:40  Scott/Bruce

